HSS College Faculty Council 
Minutes
September 24, 2013

Attending: Dr. Chuck Aust, Dr. Ernesto Silva, Dr. Beth Giddens, Dr. Susan Rouse, Dr. Daniel Rogers, Dr. Terry Powis, Dr. Lynn Fedelis, Dr. Mel Fein, Dean Robin Dorff, Dr. Steve Collins (Chair) 
1. Minutes: The minutes from the previous meeting of August 29, 2013 were approved -pending one revision.
2. Budget Update 2013-14: Dean Dorff presented the news that the CHSS budget appears to be healthier than at the outset of the academic year. The university has increased funding levels to colleges after the discovery of an accounting error (online faculty were erroneously counted in summer pay) which deflated summer revenue figures. Furthermore, the university indicates there may be additional revenues to distribute once final accounting is completed.

3. CHSS Initiatives, Developments, Policies, Misc.:  
· A renovation to the English Building has been approved by the Board of Regents. 
· The College of Humanities and Social Sciences now has a development office coordinator. Natalie Blake has been hired to coordinate the college’s development efforts. Ms. Blake will serve jointly as Development Officer for CHSS and University College.
4. Professional Development Funds: 
· Dean Dorff expressed that the College should support faculty efforts not only in presenting original research at academic conferences, but in all professional service endeavors, including attending workshops and serving as chairs and discussants at conferences. He views all of these activities as professional development, and does not see merit in separating the two into disparate “travel” and “professional development” categories. 
· Dean Dorff wishes to see individual department’s set priorities for how their aggregate professional development funds are spent. He is uncertain that establishing a flat amount of professional development funds per faculty member is a prudent way to allocate resources, as different faculty members have different needs. The Dean’s office will not retain as large of a share of college funds as in the past due to more funding disbursed directly to departments. However, the Dean’s office can provide additional support for professional development endeavors on a case-by-case basis. The Dean is also working to augment professional development funds by seeking financial support for activities from other areas of the university.
5. CHSS Review of Online Courses 
· The CFC conveyed to the Dean concern from faculty in our departments about the CHSS-level pre-review of new online courses.  Faculty have expressed frustrations with a process viewed, by many colleagues, as excessively demanding and intrusive, including demands to change pedagogy and discipline-specific content. 
· The Dean expressed that the CHSS level review is, in practice, not mandatory. Faculty may, and indeed many already do, submit their new online courses directly to the university’s QM review. Dean Dorff did, however, wish to emphasize that faculty should see the CHSS Distance Education office as a helpful resource, and that submission of courses to CHSS-DE for a pre-review improves the prospects that new online courses will successfully progress through the university-level QM review process. He also expressed his desire to help address faculty concerns, noting that problems should be and would be addressed and his view that the CHSS-DE office would be responsive to constructive input.  

6. Faculty Senate Proposal: Revision of Online Course Review Process (QM)
· Support was expressed by several CFC members for the Faculty Senate Proposal to revise the online course process to allow an instructor-only certification option. Problems of intrusion in to course content and pedagogy (which was deemed counterproductive to learning outcomes), and questions of intellectual property rights were expressed as some of the concerns with the current process. 
· Dean Dorff supports a broad discussion of reviewing current online course review policies and practices. He does, however, see merit in a review process which involves more than faculty self-review. 
· The CFC expressed the need to continue discussion of revisions to the online course review process at the next meeting.
7. T&P Taskforce: Taskforce to study change from T&P to P&T, and the inclusion of external letters in reviews.
· The CFC engaged in a preliminary discussion/ consideration of the potential change from T&P to P&T, and the inclusion of external letters in reviews. Questions were raised by the CFC about the genesis of the idea, and also about the practices and trends nationally and in the University System of Georgia.
· Dean Dorff stated that he has not prejudged the outcome of the study, and that fusing the T&P decision (making them inseparable) would not mean that expectations would increase. On the subject of external letters, the Dean shared that, in his experience, external letters have never played a determining role in T&P decisions.
8. Faculty Lines: Vacant Lines Retained by Department or Dean’s Office?
· The CFC inquired about the “residence” or “possession” of faculty lines. Do faculty lines belong to the department, or the Dean’s office? Dean Dorff stated that he views faculty lines as attached, in practice, to departments, and that he does not take lines away from departments. But vacant faculty lines cannot be used to meet other department funding needs.  In cases where a temporary replacement may be hired before a full-time hire is made, lapsed salary funding may temporarily remain at the college level. But the priority use of vacant position funding is always to ensure the immediate teaching needs in the department created by the vacancy are met. A search for a full-time replacement should begin as soon as possible.

